June 17, 2019

Society of Broadcast Engineers

Chapter 59

Minutes of the June 12, 2019 Meeting

The June meeting of Chapter 59 of the Society of Broadcast Engineers was held June 12, 2019 at Entercom Broadcast Center, 7000 Squib Road; Mission, Kansas. There were 10 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:49PM. He asked secretary/treasurer Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the May meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Robin Cross and the second by Steve Hendrix. The motion passed.

There was no old business.

Mike Rogers stated that the chapter needed to propose a member name for consideration as chapter engineer of the year. Time is running out to have the local chapter engineer of the year's name entered in the National contest for SBE national engineer of the year. Mike opened the floor for nominations and presented John Gray's name for consideration. There were no other nominations and John was affirmed as Chapter engineer of the year by unanimous voice vote. The results will be forwarded to the national SBE office.

Dave Buell referenced a recent *New York Times Magazine* article titled The Day the Music Burned. The very lengthy article highlights the unthinkable loss of recorded music masters that were lost to a 2008 fire at the back lot of the Hollywood Universal Studios.

Chriss Scherer again requested that we respond to the national SBE research project regarding engineering salaries.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS chairman, told us that this year's national EAS test is scheduled for August 7<sup>th</sup> at 1:20PM local time. The FCC is now ready to accept Form one of the reporting scheme. Form two will be due at 10:59PM local of the day of the test with the form three deadline being September 23<sup>rd</sup>.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, indicated that he has future program dates open.

The motion to adjourn was by Kirk and the second by Dave Buell. Passed.

The program consist of a web discussion of the Orban 8685 TV Surround Loudness Controller presented by Bob Orban.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss

\_ ----

Secretary/Treasurer